
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
December 17, 2020 

 

Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Room 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

 

 Re: Contract Extension Authorization   

 

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

The Department of General Services requests authorization to proceed with the State’s authorization of a one year 

extension of the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation grant awarded to Albany 

County and accepted pursuant to Resolution 58 of 2016 for the preservation of the historical buildings located at the 

Ann Lee Shaker site. 

 

The term of this extension is December 10, 2020 through December 9, 2021. All previsions of the current OPRHP 

contact remain in effect through the term of the extension. 

 

Currently we are in the process of obtaining final approval of the Construction Documents from OPRHP. Once 

received we should be in a good position to complete the project within the term of the extension. 

 

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

David M. Latina 

Commissioner 

  

 DML:tas 

  Enclosure(s) 

 

 

cc: Honorable Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Honorable Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
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